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In attendance: Stephanie, Randy and Heidi, Joe and Kallene, Bill Schenk, John and Chris, Marge and Bill, Gordon and Jenny, Dean and Mimi, Rick and Rene, Rick and Sheryl, Diane Stuhr.

Not present: Jack and Mary, Joyce, Toni and John

The meeting started after the annual condo cleanup day activities had been completed.  The activities included: cut grass, weed-eated, cut trees, re-stained the decks, cleaned hallways, planted flowers.  It was decided to leave the shed where it was.  Renee collected $5 per person and bought Kentucky Fried Chicken to purchase lunch.  Marge provided an apple pie.

Kallene read the minutes from the previous meeting.  There was one correction, which was that the $10 increase in dues voted on at the January 2001 meeting would "sunset" at this meeting.

· It was proposed and voted on that Joyce would be given the option to clean the 3 foyers for 4 months (Aug, Oct, Dec, Feb) by the 15th of each month or pay $130.  She had contacted Bill in April and explained that she would be unable to be at today's meeting.  In addition, she had cleaned the foyer of her unit and picked up trash prior to this meeting.

· It was voted and agreed to reseal the blacktop by June 30th for a 20% discount costing $924 to include power washing, sealing, and fixing the edges.  Bill will contact everyone when this is to be done so that cars can be moved as needed.

· It was voted unanimously to increase the ordinary dues to $130/month per unit; in addition another $30/month per unit will be collected for regularly recurring maintenance on the building such as staining, painting, and asphalt sealing.  It was understood that this $30 would be to minimize the need for special assessments to cover these expenses as had been done in the past.  Total dues will now be $160/month per unit beginning July 2001.  Dues are due the first of each month and a late fee of 10% will be charged each month if dues are not received by the 10th of the month.

· A special committee was appointed (Dean, John, Bill S.) to meet and develop a long term financial plan for the reserve account based on historical expense information and future projections of expenses for the roof, staining, painting, asphalt sealing, and any other large expenses. This will be provided to Diane as soon as possible.  At the January meeting, Diane will present a 3 year budget showing expenses and the amount necessary to provide for these expenses.  Diane and the committee will present their findings and we will revisit the question of how much the regular dues and reserve dues should be.

· Our building maintenance plan runs on a 3 year cycle

· 1999 - Building was stained

· 2000 - Blue trim was painted

· 2001 - Off year

· Bill Schenk will continue to be our on-site manager.  It was voted unanimously that he would be exempt from both the regular and reserve dues.  Randy will be our vice-president.  Our secretary will be Marge/Bill H.  Bill Hyde will donate space on his web site for the association to maintain information.  The base URL will be http://www.billhyde.com/csa/ .

· It was voted to increase Diane's monthly fee for book keeping from $50 to $100.  This is the only increase she has had since she started doing this in 1986.  Diane also does the taxes for the association.

· Next meeting will be Saturday, January 12, 2002, 6 PM at the church basement.  The following people agreed to bring food:

· Marge - pie

· Randy - salad

· Bill S. - soda

· Mimi/Dean - beans

· Sheryl - main dish

· Chris - dessert

· Kallene - main dish

· Stephanie - veggies

· Meeting was adjourned at 2:05PM.

Historical Information for the record (provided by Diane Stuhr):

· The four-plex was built in 1985; the eight-plex was built in 1986.

